
 

 

 

The Honorable Donald J. Trump 

President of the United States 

The White House 

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue N.W. 

Washington, D.C. 20500 

 

April 30, 2025 

 

Mr. President, 

  

We write today in support of Governor Laura Kelly’s request for a major disaster declaration for 

the state of Kansas following the severe winter storms, straight-line winds, flooding, and 

wildfires that swept across the state March 14–19, 2025. The impact of this storm system cannot 

be adequately described, as it ultimately led to the demolition of essential infrastructure and the 

tragic loss of life. It is imperative that federal support is provided to allow our communities to 

recover from the damage. 

 

The severe weather that impacted Kansans in March was recognized by the National Weather 

Service as “two back-to-back strong mid-latitude cyclone storm systems” that brought “strong 

winds and low humidity, which exacerbated extreme fire conditions, brought blowing dust, and 

created blizzard conditions. Both systems had near-record low pressure, with the system on the 

14th measuring close to the pressure found in category 1 hurricanes.” 

 

The storms moved across Kansas in two separate but equally damaging systems, impacting all 

corners of the state and creating measurable damage in nearly one-third of the state’s counties. 

Due to the impacts on rural infrastructure and municipal and cooperative-owned utilities, federal 

assistance is needed to help electrical providers and municipalities cover the costs of repairing 

and replacing vital infrastructure.  

 

The state of Kansas has estimated more than $8.5 million in damage that would be eligible for 

public assistance funding.  

 

We would like to express our support for the Governor’s request to the Administration to provide 

assistance to the state of Kansas. We look forward to federal support being made available 

swiftly to support local governments and utility providers in their efforts to respond to the 

desolation left by these natural disasters. 

 

Sincerely, 
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Roger Marshall, M.D.                                                                          Tracey Mann 

United States Senator                                                                           United States Representative 

 

 

       
 

Jerry Moran         Ron Estes  

United States Senator         United States Representative 

 

 

 
 

Derek Schmidt 

United States Representative 

 

 

CC: 

 

The Honorable Kristi Noem 

Secretary 

U.S. Department of Homeland Security 

2707 Martin Luther King Jr. Ave SE 

Washington, D.C. 20528 

 

 

Cameron Hamilton 

Senior Official Performing the Duties of the FEMA Administrator 

Federal Emergency Management Agency 

500 C Street SW 

Washington, D.C. 20472 

 

 


